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22nd Century Group Regulatory Science VP Joins FDLI Tobacco and
Nicotine Products Committee

Another key indicator and milestone of the Increasing Importance of
Reducing Cigarette Nicotine Content as Cornerstone of Public Health

Policy

BUFFALO, N.Y., April 08, 2021 (GLOBE NEWSWIRE) -- 22nd Century Group, Inc. (NYSE American: XXII), a
leading plant-based, biotechnology company that is focused on tobacco harm reduction, very low nicotine content
tobacco, and hemp/cannabis research, announced today that the Company’s Vice President of Regulatory
Science, John Pritchard, will represent 22nd Century as a new member of the Food and Drug Law Institute’s
(FDLI) Tobacco and Nicotine Products Committee. The Committee brings together a diverse group of
stakeholders, including public health researchers, leaders of non-governmental organizations, and members of
the U.S. Food and Drug Administration Center for Tobacco Products (CTP) to discuss tobacco product regulation
and policy.

“We are proud that John has been invited to serve on the highly regarded FDLI Tobacco and Nicotine Product
Committee and to represent 22nd Century in this forum,” said James A. Mish, chief executive officer of 22nd
Century Group. “Our organization is fortunate to have a number of experts on our leadership team, and it is
important that we play an active role in moving the tobacco industry forward to reduce the harm caused by
smoking. The status quo of cigarette addiction must end, and we are delighted that John will serve on this
committee to educate the industry about 22nd Century Group’s Modified Risk Tobacco Product (MRTP)
application for our VLN® reduced nicotine content cigarettes, which we are highly confident is in the final stages of
review by the FDA. John will also spend this year supporting the committee’s programs and advocating for the
FDA to implement the Agency’s proposed mandate to set a maximum level of nicotine in cigarettes of 0.5
milligrams of nicotine per gram of tobacco, a level already achieved in our VLN® cigarettes, and previously
deemed by the FDA to ‘minimize addictiveness’.”

The FDA’s proposed tobacco product standard for nicotine level of combustible cigarettes, which was published in
March 2018 as an Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking  (ANRPM), is the cornerstone of the FDA’s
Comprehensive Plan for Tobacco and Nicotine Regulation . The FDA’s plan seeks to lower the nicotine content of
all cigarettes to a “minimally or non-addictive” level. The creation of a proposed nicotine cap could decrease the
chances that future generations become addicted to cigarettes and could make it easier for currently addicted
smokers to quit. Public health researchers project that the enactment of a nicotine cap would help more than five
million people to quit smoking within the first year of implementation and save more than eight million American
lives by the end of the century. A recent survey reported by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC)
found that 80% of adults in the United States are in favor of lowering nicotine levels in cigarettes to make them
less addictive.

“With respiratory health front and center in everyone’s minds, there has never been a more critical time to advance
effective public health policy and regulation in the area of tobacco control. Cigarette addiction is the leading cause
of preventable death in the United States and having the opportunity for multi-stakeholder dialogue is an essential
part of achieving this,” said Pritchard. “I have a tremendous amount of respect for the FDLI, and I look forward to
contributing my experience to the organization.”

Pritchard started in his regulatory role at 22nd Century in 2019 and brings more than 20 years of scientific and
regulatory experience in the tobacco and pharmaceutical industries, as well as public health experience, to the
committee. At 22nd Century, he oversees global regulatory and compliance activities, which includes stewardship

https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=Edtm66gSQaCZo6GApDhCyjOWnt48FcCJzNHZQZmJzGEomqDV1RiBoJ6ORV03miGyLJFo1x6Z7-YlKNQe0iMeTPKQVU2Am-R5HQT3Q8cEzNs=
https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=7Uuu3aQtc9QJnS9KgjgA7mCT_HSUNFIJA_0j_TftwpoOQfqu5w-8AhvfQTv8T_70pT4gzmU5Cj9cHt9VxUbwFzqmhslw9usEO1cl5E82bcHuGmXXHlyCyzrN62uIoMT_K5rR72ja0bQbCXMA0Q_iEmoiuwc-gTv2fYJ2o1Qjle7IDT6EIuQkFj1trcHdsnGB
https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=6BSCJI6yHkDoXFuu3BDooERZQbDLVhoOAdOUxALsUi6U3FbXLksYYyJJeMuu4fGWGjhf3NSBFrOr7VwYqJ9EAz2M7CPRJVG0XqiQEedjDVwJZybEDnWkzC67ZW4av5TUMmZAKWwQYv0PfahM2Q-JAxnxxSm2NAg7vGQhZUHg8ABTwr7Ho1jMMOJ8WdPo0QnAAW5UGt9-QoY3IxgczOa9FYyAGQW6Igx-JPqz9KaOBeRaxK8pDqoR48wsqSxsbNMNO5Fo4z1eZCcR2MK9L_aIMw==
https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=57NcS9AXRzyUJFtoy3DzekIDR6afAI5FA3colDnHeGwcO92loQ3SgnPIzRO6OyM5CkiblVr6ljXtAlcn3Bjv9fZJ5EuqYzmnLBdYGvvCJ68BB7qlLFh-NDeXipMuTwK0oICOX3djCi3cnYRNR2Qj1FdCLjSWYmOjL7zKA4pnWkB0Qb8A1-3dBSm0tcNycD0oVhg901z-wGYLykrDH0MW7g6IRUquOIQZV75b3LpEYJIiwWqSpPz73iarJQCN-HMx
https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=_a1m-6m0tAVehROxJgbGuHGBN7oTe0ePgH-lNnR8t4wvRuwfcjfwjyKY94vfs_1TKmcgRtSwHID2uklFaDDHkm6o0sMVDEeT2jaUbxAahz-VC_9dYs2eTy_1CDOQg9-NpQySyFb_VMy-kAnBIQPDSaUftZycrTkFFdqWY8ZTbAJ3W-U_4A6IRwDLBwC-Uy8NRZcZSg28QZixq2McBzdbaCy2hruoMb6GtPX4rDWwI8riXKwTfhSniS3QW2yhOc18
https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=weJLTVd53Uz8FMxKjXHByPF-OKF-MsBPAFD7fVUKKrpH3h3tj9ePJ0kUeyodIrWPUJyEuin18itImN7SPmeJnz1udxHf8GGP-wokPOTHs75IlI3O-cMsKo-J14UX4XOzTUvPBlS4JzPuRzG_8p-vGw==
https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=GYY0R4kf64PqPuRREgMmYcdYongA6G5EpeZWlYB7YNRyYY3ltdAUWHrNf4wZigQ3GMzOCoeDO1wNWp8E9p8lJNBYzxvjofW6DU0s7IDsBujq8j3D4CKpHC5dtJyaoYn2k1uu1TKQOpebwWs1SEAjIg==


of the Company’s MRTP application for its VLN® cigarettes.

Made from proprietary tobacco engineered by 22nd Century to contain 95% less nicotine than traditional
cigarettes, VLN® is the only combustible tobacco product that complies with the FDA’s proposed nicotine cap.
Numerous independent scientific studies, funded largely by the FDA, the National Institutes of Health (NIH), and
other U.S. federal government agencies, have demonstrated that using reduced nicotine content tobacco
cigarettes helps smokers reduce their nicotine exposure and dependence, smoke fewer cigarettes per day,
increase their number of smoke-free days, and double their quit attempts – all with minimal or no evidence of
nicotine withdrawal or compensatory smoking.

The Company is highly confident that it is in the final stages of the FDA’s application process to obtain a MRTP
designation for VLN®. The designation will allow 22nd Century to communicate key features of VLN ® King and
VLN® Menthol King, including a headline claim of “95% less nicotine.” Although VLN ® contains just 0.5 milligrams
of nicotine per gram of tobacco, VLN® tastes, smells, and smokes like a conventional cigarette. This disruptive
product is an innovative alternative to addictive, conventional cigarettes and will help adult smokers reduce their
exposure to nicotine. 22nd Century is fully prepared and eager to launch its VLN® cigarettes within 90 days of
receiving authorization from the FDA and believes that a MRTP designation will serve as a catalyst for its VLN®

brand and tobacco franchise. The Company remains willing to license its technology to enable every cigarette
manufacturer to comply with the FDA’s proposed nicotine cap that will significantly reduce the harm caused by
smoking and protect future generations from ever becoming addicted to cigarettes.

About 22nd Century Group, Inc.
22nd Century Group, Inc. (NYSE American: XXII) is a leading plant biotechnology company focused on
technologies that alter the level of nicotine in tobacco plants and the level of cannabinoids in hemp/cannabis
plants through genetic engineering, gene-editing, and modern plant breeding. 22nd Century’s primary mission in
tobacco is to reduce the harm caused by smoking through the Company’s proprietary reduced nicotine content
tobacco cigarettes – containing 95% less nicotine than conventional cigarettes. The Company’s primary mission
in hemp/cannabis is to develop and commercialize proprietary hemp/cannabis plants with valuable cannabinoid
profiles and desirable agronomic traits.

Learn more at xxiicentury.com, on Twitter @_xxiicentury, and on LinkedIn.

Cautionary Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements
Except for historical information, all of the statements, expectations, and assumptions contained in this press
release are forward-looking statements. Forward-looking statements typically contain terms such as “anticipate,”
“believe,” “consider,” “continue,” “could,” “estimate,” “expect,” “explore,” “foresee,” “goal,” “guidance,” “intend,”
“likely,” “may,” “plan,” “potential,” “predict,” “preliminary,” “probable,” “project,” “promising,” “seek,” “should,” “will,”
“would,” and similar expressions. Actual results might differ materially from those explicit or implicit in forward-
looking statements. Important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially are set forth in “Risk
Factors” in the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on March 11, 2021. All information provided in this
release is as of the date hereof, and the Company assumes no obligation to and does not intend to update these
forward-looking statements, except as required by law.
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